Lions Bay PAC Meeting – May 27, 2014
 

Present: Kim Thompson (Chair), Larissa Mead-Wescott (Secretary), John Robb (Treasurer), Elizabeth Moore (DPAC Rep), Scott Wallace (Principal), Meighan Jury, Tracy Ganske, Noelene Searle,  Tanya Gienger
 

1.0 Meeting called to order 7:04 pm
 

2.0 Approval of the minutes from April 25, 2014
Approved by Tracy, seconded by Kim
 

3.0 Approval of the Agenda
Approved by Meighan, seconded by Noelene
 

4.0 Principal’s report

· Strike action
· Teachers are unable to be here because of strike action.  They are subject to a government-imposed partial lockout.  They are not allowed in the building more than 45 minutes before school starts or longer than 45 minutes after school ends, or to be on duty over lunch hour - and their pay is docked for that time.
· Teachers will be picketing here at the school on May 29 
· School district has installed filtration systems on the water fountains

· Scott had advocated that the water fountains were a health issue and were the responsibility of the school 
· Filtration systems were not installed in the kitchen, but should be in the Playschool

· Environmental Learning Fair re-scheduled for June 4 at 8:45 – 9:45 a.m. (unclear whether or not a second session is also being scheduled)
· North Shore Neighbourhood House will be continuing to run a Before and After School program at Lions Bay for another year (Woohoo!)
· This is due to the hard work and persistence of several individuals, and the pre-registration numbers, which confirmed 5.4 full-time equivalent slots for before-school care and 6.2 full-time equivalent slots for after-school care for next year.

· In addition, the school district will not be charging them rent for another year

· Daycare – The Playschool Association will run a daycare on Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays from 7:30 a.m.to 5:00 pm (Julie will be the head teacher, and Michelle Langford will be the assistant).  On the days the daycare is operating, they will be in the playschool space and the Before and After School Care program will be held in the gym.
· The Village will continue to use the school gym through the summer
· “Passions” project, coming up: 
· Golf – Tuesdays and Thursdays in June (Roger Cosgrave)
· Riley Adams – kayak adventurer 

· Gardeners (?)
· Bear Aware will be held on June 10

· Sports Day will be at Lions Bay School, June 13 – parents are welcome to join at 10:45 till the end of the day (at regular dismissal time)

· Thanks to Jon Wescott and Harold Gienger for helping with the woodshop

5.0 Treasurer's Report
· Little change from last month.  Some Experience fees have been collected.  An advance of $240 was given to support the graduation activities.  Our bank balance is “pretty healthy”

· Issue of yoga mats – another source has been found that would allow us to get 40 mats for $650.  The PAC raised $400 for this purpose.  There was a question of whether we should put it on the school supply list, as recommended at the last PAC meeting, or purchase them this year using PAC money.  Voted unanimously to purchase them now, based in part on the feelings of the group that money had been donated specifically for this purpose and we have an obligation to honor those donations.

· Scott Ando has apparently dropped pursuit of signage for the BASC, which would remove $750 from the budget

· Teacher wish list for next year: There is a musical about Emily Carr called “Small Wonders” being done by a professional theatre troupe that the teachers would like to bring in to the school next year.  This fits with their Big Idea of Innovation.  The teachers are excited about this opportunity and Scott strongly endorsed the production.  It costs $575 and would likely run on Oct. 14.  Voted unanimously to support this expenditure for next year.
6.0 Nomination committee construction
· Need three people to be on a committee, whose purpose is to put out an email to parents (by June 1) letting them know of the slate of PAC positions that need to be filled and soliciting nominations for the positions.  The four positions that must be filled are: Chair, Vice-Chair, Secretary, Treasurer.  We also typically have a FunFood Rep and a DPAC (District PAC) rep.  

· Kim, Tracy, and Heather Hood will form the committee and solicit nominations.
7.0 School bell times

· Andrea Klas requested to change the bell times back to 8:50 am and 3:00 pm, reversing the change that was put into place a couple years ago.  Now that the Gleneagles bus is coming directly to the school, it’s necessary for families to wait around for 20-25 minutes for the bus to arrive.  
· Scott notes that this decision technically has to be made before May 30 in order to get onto the school’s calendar (though there is a little wiggle room), and that there needs to be an outreach to all the parents before we can make this decision.  He has already contacted the relevant district people, both of whom said it was fine; the school staff are also fine with changing these bell times.
· School staff will send out a communication to the parents, allowing a week for responses, and gauge the level of support for changing the bell times.
8.0 Fundraising
· Clothing Sale

· Design is a tree made up of all the individual words submitted describing the school

· Still waiting for final artwork from Pam

· Tanya willing to get order in ASAP and we need to pay up front for printing, but it probably makes more sense to sell them in the fall.  We don’t know the cost yet because this depends on a multitude of factors.  Also unclear how many to buy, or whether to also buy some in adult sizes.   Tanya will continue to work on this. 

· Once the shirts are printed, the PAC will organize the sale of the t-shirts
· Blank greeting cards  

· Cards have been printed and order forms have gone home with the students 

· Early sales have already covered the costs, so the rest will be profit

· Tracy will bring some to the Arts and Garden Festival this Sunday, and the Broughtons will also sell them at the village store

· Advertising for the cards will go into the Lions Bay News
9.0 Sister School update

· Have gotten a bunch of used costumes, will be gathered up and sent to Guatemala

10.0 Camping trip
· Info went out last night via PAC e-news

· A lot of people have a baseball tournament (?) that day

· The usual activities of a 10:00 am bike ride to Whistler, and 5:00 pm cocktail hour / 6:00 potluck dinner will be organized
11.0 Sports Day volunteers – 

· Need one more BBQ – Tracy can bring one

· Need people to run the BBQ – Noelene, Kim, Tanya and Tracy volunteered
· Order form went out for food choices – Hot Lunch recipients have already paid, for everyone else the lunch will cost $5
12.0 Q & A

· John asked for an update regarding the field project (dugout, bleachers, etc.).  This was covered in the last meeting.  The minutes were reviewed.  Karl Buhr is spearheading the project and has suggested that it would require $30,000 - $40,000.  This project has not actually been approved yet, and is awaiting decisions regarding fundraising to be made based on next year’s financial outlook.
· Noelene recounted a conversation she had with Anca Vlad, the mother of our new kindergarten student, who said they had originally signed up their kids in a Montessori school based on the info about Lions Bay school they’d found online (i.e. they weren’t impressed).  It wasn’t until they walked by the school and saw it that they decided to send their kids here.  This triggered a lengthy discussion about the website, its limitations (due in part to being a centralized system), how we might be able to liven it up a bit, and a general consensus that our public image online is crucial to the vitality of the school.
13.0 AGM meeting: Thursday, June 12 – 7:00 p.m.
Meeting is adjourned at 8:21 pm
 

Respectfully submitted,

Larissa Mead-Wescott
 

 

